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SUBJECT  
Request for Proposal (RFP) for Battery Electric Buses.  

RECOMMENDED ACTION
To authorize the President and CEO to re-solicit Best Value RFPs as competitive negotiations for the purchase of Battery Electric buses partially funded by a Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) Transit Investment in Greenhouses Gas and Reduction (TIGGER) grant because the Board finds that a low bid requirement is an inadequate procurement method for Long Beach Transit’s (LBT) needs for battery electric buses.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  Public Contract Code § 20217.] 


BACKGROUND

LBT is committed to build a 100 percent alternatively fueled fleet. 
To ensure that LBT’s commitment for an alternatively fueled fleet becomes a reality, the Agency plans to publish a solicitation for a request for proposal for battery electric buses.  The solicitation will be for a negotiated procurement with qualified proposers.
An initial solicitation for an RFP for zero emission buses was published on October 1, 2012, which resulted in a contract being awarded on April 29, 2013.
On November 1, 2013 the FTA informed Long Beach Transit that the awarded contract had been deemed null and void.  LBT and the previous contractor agreed to terminate the contract.  That decision was ratified by the LBT Board of Directors on March 27, 2014.
Staff has developed a detailed document that will allow for an alternate fuel concept, whereby a proposer is able to include innovative ideas in their response to the RFP.  Such innovative ideas may reduce costs or provide other efficiencies, subject to LBT’s review and acceptance.

PROCUREMENT

N/A


ALTERNATIVES CONSIDERED

LBT could pursue procuring battery electric buses and forfeit the FTA TIGGER grant and potentially other state and local funding assistance. 

Staff does not consider this approach as a viable option at this time.

BUDGETARY/FISCAL IMPACT

Funding for the RFP is included in LBT’s Capital budget.





_______________________________________________
Kenneth A. McDonald
President and Chief Executive Officer
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